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Bible Book Club 
 
Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 5th 
September. We will be studying Luke 
Chapter 11. All welcome. 
 

Social/Events Committee 
 
You are warmly invited to the next 
Social/Events committee meeting on 
Tuesday 5 September at 8pm in Church.   
 
We would very much like to hear your 
ideas of what you would like to see in the 
2018 calendar of activities/events. 

Remember, Remember 
the 9th September!  

 
Fancy a bike ride or walk where you can 
enjoy yourself and help raise funds for All 
Saints? Riders and walkers are needed to 
help raise money for the annual “Beds and 
Herts Historic Churches Trust”.  
 
Churches of all denominations are open to 
be visited across the county. Pick up a 
sponsor form and YOU can be sponsored 
to ride your bike or hike to as many 
churches as you can visit – you can visit 8 
Churches just by walking around Hertford!  
 
You can even be sponsored for sitting at 
All Saints and signing in visitors! How easy is 
that?! Helpers for this are needed between 
10 am & 6 pm. 
 
Visit www.BedsHertsHCT.org.uk for 
information about the Trust  50% of your 
sponsorship money raised will come back 
to All Saints  and each year All Saints’ 
receives at least a couple of hundred 
pounds!.  
 
You can spend as much or as little time as 
you like, and it is always a fantastic day so 
please do come and join in! 

 
Further details and sponsor forms from 
Dorothy Toyn - Tel 01992 589781, e mail: 
dorothy.toyn@ntlworld.com  
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The 500th anniversary of the symbolic start 
of the Reformation movement when 
Martin Luther wrote his 95 Theses will be 
remembered this autumn with a variety of 
events, some of which are featured in the 
next two pages: 

Mothers Union 
 
Tuesday 12th September 8pm 500th 
Anniversary of the Reformation   
Jo Loveridge will give us a talk about the 
Reformation in the Meeting Room. 
 
More information from Rosemary Bolton or 
Ann Stephens-Jones 
 

 
 

1517 and all that ...  
The Relevance of the 
Reformation Today 

 
A day conference run in partnership with 
the Newman Association and St Albans 
Cathedral Study Centre 
 
Date:  Saturday 28th October 2017 (10.30 – 3.30) 
Venue:  St  Columba’s College, St Albans 
Cost:  £30 (£10 for students) to include lunch 
 

The Protestant Reformation, in its noble aim 
of radically purifying Christian belief and 
practice, convulsed Europe and led to 
massive fragmentation and conflict.   The 
next centuries saw the resulting divisions 
spread throughout much of the world, with 
different western Christian traditions 
developing quite different heritage and 
cultures.  The last 100 years has seen a re-
examination of the Reformation goals and 
convergence towards greater Christian 
unity.  What has been the impact of the 
Reformation on the world of today – 
religious and secular?   Four speakers from 
a range of western Christian traditions will 
give their views, followed by a panel 
discussion. 
 
Speakers: 
 
Bishop Martin Lund (Bishop of the Lutheran 
church in Great Britain) 
 
The Revd Canon Dr Charlotte Methuen 
(Anglican Priest, University of Glasgow) 
 
The Revd Professor John Morrill (University 
of Cambridge, Roman Catholic Deacon) 
 
The Revd Dr Patricia Took (former President 
of the Baptist Union of Great Britain) 
 
Booking Details: 
Please book your place online at 
www.stalbanscathedral.org/learning/study
-centre,by phone on 01727 890290, or at 
our Box Office in St Albans Cathedral. 
 
Booking closes on 21st October. If you have 
any dietary requirements please email 
studycentre@stalbanscathedral.org by this 
date.   If you are booking a student ticket, 
please bring your student ID on the day. 
 
Getting here: 
The event takes place at St Columba’s 
College, St Albans, AL3 4AW.  There will be 
ample parking at the venue, and it is a 15-
minute walk uphill from St Albans Abbey 
Train station, or a 10-minute taxi ride from 
St Albans City Station.  There is also a 
Green Line bus route between the City 
Station and near the venue. 
 
studycentre@stalbanscathedral.org 
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There will be a Special 
Service and Symposium at Westminster 
Abbey, in partnership with the Council of 
Lutheran Churches on 31st October at 
Noon. It will be led by the Dean of 
Westminster, The Very Reverend Dr John 
Hall, and the Address will be given by the 
Archbishop of Canterbury, The Most 
Reverend and Right Honourable Justin 
Welby. A new anthem, commissioned for 
the occasion by Danish composer, Bent 
Sørensen, will be performed by the 
Westminster Abbey Special Service Choir. 

The service will be followed by ‘Liberated 
by God’s Grace’: a symposium, from 2.30 
pm to 6.00 pm, in St Margaret’s Church, 
Westminster Abbey. The symposium will 
bring together leading academics to 
analyse the ongoing impact of the 
Reformation and its effect on subsequent 
generations, not only for the Church but 
for social order, identity and culture. 

It will be chaired by the Bishop of 
Kensington, The Right Reverend Dr 
Graham Tomlin, with contributors: Professor 
David Crankshaw, King’s College, London; 
Professor Eamon Duffy, Magdalene 
College, Cambridge; The Right Reverend 
Dr Martin Lind, Bishop of the Lutheran 
Church in Great Britain; Professor Robert 
Stern, Sheffield University; and Professor 
Alexandra Walsham, Trinity College, 
Cambridge. 

All are welcome to attend the service and 
symposium which both require free tickets. 

The Very Reverend Dr John Hall, Dean of 
Westminster said 

We are formed by our history. Events 
of the late 15th century and early 
16th century, including the beginning 
of the Reformation in 1517, enabled 
the transformation of life in Europe 
and eventually beyond our own 
continent. But there was also violence 
and destruction and loss. As today we 
seek to draw our ever more 
networked and yet divided world into 
unity, we need to be reminded of the 

achievements of our forebears and 
the steps that brought us here, and 
resolve together to transform our 
world afresh through peace-building 
and reconciliation. 

 
Reverend Torbjørn Holt, Chairman of the 
Council of Lutheran Churches, said 

The Reformation led both to renewal 
and schism, and led to fundamental 
upheavals in Church and Society, for 
good and bad. We now see 
Churches coming together at 
institutional, congregational and 
personal level. The service in 
Westminster Abbey demonstrates our 
common urge to strive towards 
greater unity, so the world may 
believe. 

 

 
Topics will include Medieval church music, 
Lutheran church music, the development 
of the congregational hymn, the Counter-
Reformation and the use of the organ 
within the liturgy.  
 
There will also be an opportunity to sing 
one of Luther's hymns, and to hear an 
Orgelbüchlein project world premiere! 
Make sure you don't have to wait 500 
years for the next one..... 
 


